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Senator EGGLESTON asked: 
 
1. What is Treasury's role and involvement in international reform of financial 

regulations following the global financial crisis?  

2. Of course, Australia did not experience as high-profile failings in its financial 
markets as in some other countries. Is there a risk that the international response 
will be an over-reaction in Australia's case? 

3. To what extent, must Australia adopt international financial regulations? 

4. Our projected increase in the issuance of Commonwealth Government Securities 
will be lower than expected. At the same time proposed new financial regulations 
are likely to increase the financial sector's appetite for government fixed income 
assets due to increase liquidity and capital requirements. Are there concerns that 
the amount of government debt will not match the demand from the financial 
sector for government bonds? 

5. Is the Government considering what it might do if there is an excess demand for 
government bonds originating from the financial sector? 

 

Answer:  
 
As a G20 member, Australia has played and continues to play a key role in the 
international regulatory reform process.  Australian regulators and the Treasury have 
worked and advocated through the international reform process, including 
representation at relevant international bodies to ensure that any reform measures are 
compatible with Australia’s domestic circumstances.  
 
The Basel Committee on Banking Supervision (BCBS) has undertaken work at the 
request of the G20 to develop strengthened global liquidity standards following the 
global financial crisis.  The BCBS released it final liquidity rules on 16 December 
2011.  Australia successfully argued for the inclusion of provisions for countries with 
low Government debt (like Australia) to meet the new rules.   
 
Accordingly, the Australian Prudential Regulation Authority (APRA) and the Reserve 
Bank of Australia (RBA) announced on 17 December 2011 that Australian banks will 
meet these rules through access to a committed liquidity facility with the RBA.  
Banks will be able to access the facility to cover any shortfall between their 
requirement to hold high quality liquid assets under the new global standards and the 
volume of eligible assets they are able to purchase in Australia’s domestic market.  
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This will allow Australian banks to comply with the new global rules in a way that 
appropriately recognises Australia’s domestic circumstances.   
 
 


